On September 5th the following questions were received from Board Member Paulette Burdick regarding Board Item CP2-A/E Agreement for Allamanda ES:

Question #1: Please provide the historical demographics.

Response #1: The historical enrollment for Allamanda Elementary is as follows:

            October FTE

FY       Enrollment        Grades

02        585                  K-6

03        666                  K-6

04        618                  K-6

05        627                  K-6

06        535                  K-5

Question #2:  Please provide the FY07 enrollment and the 5 yr projections.

Response #2:  The FY07 enrollment and 5 year projections for Allamanda Elementary are as follows:

FY07 - 11th day enrollment was 523 K-5 students

Projections

FY       K-5 Enrollment

08        510

09        523

10        528

11        534

Note: 5 year projections cover FY07 to FY11

Question #3: If enrollment projections do not demonstrate the need to build the core facilities for 960, justify the reasoning for the request.

Response #3:  The educational specifications approved by the Board on May 17, 2006 include an initial classroom program capacity for 624 students, which is in line with the enrollment projections.  

The proposed core capacity is being designed for a school that can accommodate up to 960 students for several reasons. First, we have learned how expensive and disruptive it is to increase the core capacity of school at a future time from our experiences at schools such as Panther Run ES, Jerry Thomas ES and Liberty Park ES.  

Secondly, the difference between the core space for a school of 600 students is not significantly different from a school with 960 students, therefore the savings is minimal.  The principal's office, clinic, kitchen and several other areas are all the same size regardless of whether the school is for 600 students or 960 students.  The District already reduced the sizes of some core spaces in order to save cost when we made the shift to designing schools for class size reduction.  Further reductions would make some spaces unusable.  We may be able to reduce the space by another 2,000 square feet to strictly align it with a 600 student capacity school, but the savings are minimal (maybe $600,000) when compared to the potential cost and disruption to the school should we need to add that space later.  

Finally, the enrollment projections noted in Response #2 do not include possible developments in the north that are expected as a result of Scripps and other biotech development in the area of Allamanda ES.  Should the growth be higher than projected it will be much easier and much less expensive to simply add more classrooms to this school as opposed building a new school or adding both core space and classrooms to this or another school.
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